WHEREAS the Mayor, Members of Council and staff at the City of Mississauga are saddened to learn of the passing of Ian Laing, a retired City of Mississauga Assistant Deputy Chief, who passed away on Thursday November 30th, 2023;

AND WHEREAS Ian joined Mississauga Fire and Emergency Services in 1975 working his way up the ranks to Assistant Deputy Chief in charge of Fleet, Facilities and Maintenance and Ian dedicated 34 years to Mississauga before joining Central York Fire Services as Fire Chief for 14 years;

AND WHEREAS Ian leaves behind a legacy of 48 dedicated years of his life to the Fire Service, forging an incredible mark on the communities he served and those he worked with;

AND WHEREAS Ian was the loving husband of Deborah, father of Kyle (Erin) and proud grandfather of Payton and Ethan;

NOW THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED that sincere condolences be extended on behalf of the Mayor, Members of Council and staff of the City of Mississauga to the Laing family.